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(b) The quantity of advanced biofuel 
produced from eligible renewable bio-
mass at each advanced biofuel facility; 

(c) The quantity of eligible renewable 
biomass used at each advanced biofuel 
facility to produce the advanced 
biofuel; and 

(d) All other records required to es-
tablish Program eligibility and compli-
ance. 

§§ 4288.114–4288.119 [Reserved] 

ENROLLMENT PROVISIONS 

§ 4288.120 Enrollment. 
In order to participate in the Pro-

gram, a producer of advanced biofuels 
must be approved by the Agency and 
enter into a contract with the Agency. 
The process for enrolling in the Pro-
gram is presented in this section. Ad-
vanced biofuel producers who expect to 
produce eligible advanced biofuels at 
any time during a fiscal year must en-
roll in the Program as described in this 
section. 

(a) Enrollment. To enroll in the Pro-
gram, an advanced biofuel producer 
must submit to the Agency a com-
pleted enrollment application during 
the applicable sign-up period, as speci-
fied in paragraph (b) of this section. An 
original, signed hard copy of the enroll-
ment application must be submitted as 
specified in the annual FEDERAL REG-
ISTER notice for this program. All ap-
plicants, except those that are individ-
uals, are required to have a Dun and 
Bradstreet Universal Numbering Sys-
tem (DUNS) number, which can be ob-
tained online at http://fedgov.dnb.com/ 
webform. 

(1) Eligible advanced biofuel pro-
ducers must submit enrollment appli-
cations during each sign-up period in 
order to continue participating in this 
Program. If a participating producer 
fails to submit the enrollment applica-
tion during a fiscal year’s applicable 
sign-up period, the producer’s contract 
will be terminated and the producer 
will be ineligible to receive payments 
for that fiscal year. Such a producer 
must reapply, and sign a new contract, 
to participate in the Program for fu-
ture fiscal years. 

(2) Eligible advanced biofuel pro-
ducers may submit an enrollment ap-
plication during a fiscal year’s sign-up 

period even if the advanced biofuel fa-
cility is not currently producing, but is 
scheduled to start producing advanced 
biofuel in that fiscal year. 

(3) The producer must furnish the 
Agency all required certifications be-
fore acceptance into the Program, and 
furnish access to the advanced biofuel 
producer’s records required by the 
Agency to verify compliance with Pro-
gram provisions. The required certifi-
cations depend on the type of biofuel 
produced. Certifications specified in 
paragraphs (a)(3)(i) through (a)(3)(iv) of 
this section are to be completed and 
provided by an accredited independent 
third party. 

(i) Alcohol. For alcohol producers 
with authority from ATF to produce 
alcohol, copies of either 

(A) The Alcohol Fuel Producers Per-
mit (TTB F 5110.74) or 

(B) The registration of Distilled Spir-
its Plant (TTB F 5110.41) and Operating 
Permit (TTB F 5110.25). 

(ii) Hydrous ethanol. For hydrous eth-
anol that is upgraded by another dis-
tiller to anhydrous ethyl alcohol, the 
increased ethanol production is eligible 
for payment one time only. If the ad-
vanced biofuel producer entering into 
this agreement is: 

(A) The hydrous ethanol producer, 
then the advanced biofuel producer 
shall include with the contract an affi-
davit, acceptable to the Agency, from 
the distiller stating that the: 

(1) Applicable hydrous ethanol pro-
duced is distilled and denatured for 
fuel use according to ATF require-
ments, and 

(2) Distiller will not include the ap-
plicable ethanol in any payment re-
quests that the distiller may make 
under this Program. 

(B) The distiller that upgrades hy-
drous ethanol to anhydrous ethyl alco-
hol, then the advanced biofuel producer 
shall include with the contract an affi-
davit, acceptable to the Agency, from 
the hydrous ethanol producer stating 
that the hydrous ethanol producer will 
not include the applicable ethanol in 
any payment requests that may be 
made under this Program. 

(iii) Biodiesel, biomass-based diesel, and 
liquid hydrocarbons derived from biomass. 
For these fuels, the advanced biofuel 
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producer shall certify that the pro-
ducer, the advanced biofuel facility, 
and the biofuel meet the definitions of 
these terms as defined in § 4288.102, the 
applicable registration requirements 
under the Energy Independence and Se-
curity Act and the Clean Air Act and 
under the applicable regulations of the 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
and Internal Revenue Service, and the 
quality requirements per applicable 
ASTM International standards (e.g., 
ASTM D6751) and commercially accept-
able quality standards of the local mar-
ket. If a Renewable Identification 
Number has been established, the ad-
vanced biofuel producer shall also pro-
vide documentation of the most recent 
Renewable Identification Number for a 
typical gallon of each type of advanced 
biofuel produced. 

(iv) Gaseous advanced biofuel. For gas-
eous advanced biofuel producers, cer-
tification that the biofuel meets com-
mercially acceptable pipeline quality 
standards of the local market; that the 
flow meters used to determine the 
quantity of advanced biofuel produced 
are industry standard and properly 
calibrated by a third-party profes-
sional; and that the readings have been 
taken by a qualified individual. 

(v) Woody biomass feedstock. If the 
feedstock is from National Forest sys-
tem land or public lands, documenta-
tion must be provided that it cannot be 
used as a higher value wood-based 
product. 

(4) Supporting documentation. Each ad-
vanced biofuel producer participating 
in this program for the first time must 
submit documentation to support the 
actual production and capacity re-
ported in the enrollment application. 

(5) Additional forms. Applicants must 
submit the forms specified in this para-
graph with the enrollment application 
when applying for participation under 
this subpart and as needed when re-en-
rolling in the program. 

(i) RD Instruction 1940–Q, Exhibit A– 
1, ‘‘Certification for Contracts, Grants 
and Loans.’’ 

(ii) SF–LLL, ‘‘Disclosure of Lobbying 
Activities.’’ 

(iii) Form RD 400–4, ‘‘Assurance 
Agreement.’’ 

(b) Sign-up period. The sign-up period 
is October 1 to October 31 of the fiscal 

year for which payment is sought, un-
less otherwise announced by the Agen-
cy in a FEDERAL REGISTER notice. 

§ 4288.121 Contract. 
Advanced biofuel producers deter-

mined to be eligible to receive pay-
ments must then enter into a contract 
with the Agency in order to participate 
in this Program. 

(a) Contract. The Agency will forward 
the contract to the advanced biofuel 
producer. The advanced biofuel pro-
ducer must agree to the terms and con-
ditions of the contract, sign, date, and 
return it to the Agency within the 
time provided by the Agency. 

(b) Length of contract. Once signed, a 
contract will remain in effect until ter-
minated as specified in paragraph (d) of 
this section. 

(c) Contract review. All contracts will 
be reviewed at least annually to ensure 
compliance with the contract and en-
sure the integrity of the program. 

(d) Contract termination. Contracts 
under this Program will be terminated 
in writing by the Agency. Contracts 
may be terminated under any one of 
the following conditions: 

(1) At the mutual agreement of the 
parties; 

(2) In accordance with applicable 
Program notices and regulations; 

(3) The advanced biofuel producer 
withdraws from the Program and so 
notifies the Agency, in writing; 

(4) The advanced biofuel producer 
fails to submit the enrollment applica-
tion during a sign-up period; 

(5) The Program is discontinued or 
not funded; 

(6) All of a participating advanced 
biofuel producer’s advanced biofuel fa-
cilities no longer exist or no longer 
produce any eligible advanced biofuel; 
or 

(7) The Agency determines that the 
advanced biofuel producer is ineligible 
for participation. 

§§ 4288.122–4288.129 [Reserved] 

PAYMENT PROVISIONS 

§ 4288.130 Payment applications. 
Sections 4288.130 through 4288.189 

identify the process and procedures the 
Agency will use to make payments to 
eligible advanced biofuel producers. In 
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